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Drawing by Daniel Hornschemeier Bandstra. From Batgirl to Spider-Man, their tales reinforce the hope that
good will triumph over evil, even against the greatest odds. Although they are often flawed, heroes can be
empowering. They demonstrate that dedication coupled with courage can accomplish great deeds. The biblical
judges of the book by this name were really heroes who valiantly defended the Israelites from powerful, often
superior, forces. And they did so in creative and sometimes courageous ways. The book of Judges differs
radically in style and character from the book of Joshua. The book of Joshua surges with excitement at the
Israelite victory upon entering the Promised Land. By the end of that book, Israel was secure in the land
thanks to the faithful leadership of Joshua. The age of the judges was a time of threat and danger. Internally,
Israel seemed to be losing the faith of its ancestors. Externally, other groups were threatening Israel with
extinction. Significant regional political developments were afoot as newcomers were searching for living
space. The pressures of the age forced the diverse groups who identified with the deity named Yhwh to come
together in a union that transcended tribal interests. It forced them to see that Israel could exist only as a
federation of tribes who helped each other. It prompted them to see that they could be held together in this
federation only by their common faith in Yhwh. A series of leaders, called judges, arose to deliver the
Israelites. The remaining chapters tell of Israelite intertribal conflicts. But you must read Judges 2. It contains
the most concise articulation of the Deuteronomic theme, described as a repeating cycle of sin, punishment,
repentance, and deliverance. This cycle is critical to the construction of the book of Judges because most of
the individual judge tales use it to give shape and meaning to the story. The first three chapters establish a
narrative context for their stories. The judges were needed because the Israelites had lost their spiritual
direction. The problem revealed itself with the Israelites abandoning Yhwh for Baal and Canaanite religious
practices. This theological explanation of historical experience is classic Deuteronomistic thinking.
Faithfulness and loyalty to Yhwh are rewarded with success, forgetfulness with failure. The moral lesson
conveyed by this outlook is rather obvious. But before this theological framework is examined in more detail,
we need to clarify why the main characters of the book are called judges. Book of Judges 2. The traditional
name of the book is a bit misleading. None of the figures is actually called a judge. There are twelve judges in
the book, but they were not magistrates or jurists such as the justices of a governmental judiciary who might
sit in a courtroom behind massive mahogany desks. As in other passages of the Hebrew Bible, judging means
standing up for the oppressed and delivering the afflicted rather than judicially applying a notion of equity for
example, see Deuteronomy The judges could be called superheroes, or better saviors or defenders, in keeping
with their deliverance function. From the evidence that we have at our disposal, this was, to say the least, an
unsettled time in Canaan. The period began with the great international powers in stalemate and then in
decline. Both the Egyptians and the Hittites wished to control Canaan because of the importance of its trade
routes but were unable to do so. Canaan was not dominated by either of these powers at this time, and this
created a virtual free-for-all among the various tribes that lived in and around that region. The most significant
challenge to Israel came from a group called the Sea Peoples see Figure 7. They had moved into the coastal
plain of Canaan as part of a larger migration of people fleeing the Aegean. The Philistines sought to dominate
lands eastward from the Mediterranean coast toward the Jordan River. The Israelites, according to the
incursion model of conquest as told in the book of Joshua see RTOT Chapter 6 , arrived from the east and
pushed west. Meanwhile, the indigenous Canaanite population was not willing to stand for a wholesale
takeover of its territory and found it had to defend itself. The first chapter of Judges is noteworthy for the tone
that it sets. Although it tells of some continued successes of the Israelites after the death of Joshua, it also
mentions certain failures of the Israelite conquest initiative. Many Canaanites remained in the land. The
narrator, as we will see, attributes this shortcoming to a lack of faith on the part of the generation that followed
Joshua. The following passage recounts the death of Joshua as the occasion to remark on his faithfulness and
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that of the people and the elders. As with the wilderness era, here too the past faithful generation is contrasted
with the present unfaithful one. Joshua sent the people away. Each one of the Israelites went to their
inheritance to take possession of the land. Joshua, son of Nun, the Servant of Yhwh, died one hundred and ten
years old. They buried him within the borders of his inheritance, in Timnath-heres in the hill country of
Ephraim north of Mount Gaash. That entire generation was gathered to their fathers. A new generation came
after them who did not know Yhwh or the work he had done for Israel. The book of Joshua ended with it see
Joshua It must have been viewed as a significant transition point for Israel. Thus, he comes from the home
territory of the Deuteronomistic circle of thinkers who were responsible for writing down this history. This is
what the Israelites had given up. In their unfaithfulness they were like that first generation out of Egypt, except
that the first-exodus generation had the advantage of knowing the work of Yhwh firsthand. The Israelites acted
wickedly in the eyes of Yhwh. They served the Baals. They abandoned Yhwh, the Elohim of their Fathers, the
one who brought them out of the land of Egypt. They followed other Elohim, including the Elohim of the
people living around them. They worshiped them and made Yhwh angry. They abandoned Yhwh and served
the Baal and the Ashtarot. The anger of Yhwh erupted against Israel and he handed them over to marauders
who plundered them, and he sold them to the enemies in their vicinity. They were not able to stand up against
their enemies. Both descriptions recall the early divine promises and fulfillments in history. Baal and Ashtoret
otherwise pronounced Astarte; Ashtarot is the plural are, respectively, a male and a female Canaanite god;
Ashtoret is the consort of Baal. Archaeologists identify them with the goddess Asherah and suggest that the
pillar base may be a stylized representation of the pole or pillar that represented the goddess at cult sites.
Asherah was the companion of Baal in Canaanite religion. These gods were worshiped because it was thought
they were responsible for agricultural productivity see Figure 7. Texts from Ugarit, an ancient city discovered
in , contain tales of Baal and other Canaanite gods and goddesses. The following selection from the Baal cycle
provides the flavor of the texts. In this selection, a divine supporter of Baal encourages him to be courageous
against his enemy Yamm, the god of the sea: Let me tell you, Prince Baal, let me repeat, Rider on the Clouds:
You will take your eternal kingship, your dominion forever and ever. Coogan, Stories from Ancient Canaan
The covenant that bound Yhwh and Israel together demanded absolute and unwavering loyalty between these
two parties. Worshipping another god was nothing less than a breach of covenant. For punishment, Yhwh
withdrew his leadership as the divine warrior who fought for Israel. As warrior, Yhwh had conquered Egypt
and Jericho: Yhwh raised up judges. They saved them from the power of the marauders. Yet they did not even
listen to their judges, but they whored after other gods and worshiped them. That is just what they did not do!
When Yhwh raised up judges for them, Yhwh was with the judge his whole life, so that he could deliver them
from the power of their enemies. Yhwh was moved to pity when they groaned on account of their persecutors
and oppressors. When the judge died, they reverted and turned out worse than their ancestors by following
other gods, serving, and worshiping them. They did not abandon any of their practices or their ingrained ways.
When the Israelites were in trouble, God empowered a judge to rescue them. After the judge died, the
Israelites reverted to the worship of non-Yhwh gods. Yhwh again allowed a foreign group to dominate the
Israelites as punishment. This cyclical pattern repeats itself each generation throughout the book of Judges: As
you read, note how the pattern articulated in this general introduction is expressed in the tales of individual
judges. They were for the testing of Israel, to find out whether they would heed the commandments of Yhwh
which he commanded their ancestors through Moses. One of his themes was the teaching of divine discipline
through the rigors of warfare, a theme also expressed in Judges Although there are twelve judges, they do not
get equal treatment.
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Heroes Flynn woke up. Immediately he was assaulted with strange detailsâ€”his image of the world, which
had served him through his short years, was now presenting him with error. Nothing felt right, and for a long
time it was all he could do to lay there twitching, as he tried to wrap his head around what had happened to
him. I just have to wait until it wears off. Though he could perceive very little except for something soft under
him, he knew that he must still be in St. If he struggled now, he might be doing terrible harm to himself, or
causing all kinds of damage the nurses would have to clean up. That Ponypad was his only way of doing good.
The only window he had into a wider world of possibility beyond St. Eventually he worked out sight, and
vision came crashing back around him. They shifted under him, and that sensation reminded him of another
toolâ€”touch. But that was where most of his confusion was coming from. Touch had to be lying to him, there
was no other explanation. How did I get here? Trying to think about the more distant past was easy. He could
see the Equestrian Experience Center where his family had emigrated without him. He remembered endless
hours getting checkups, half a dozen different surgeries. Remembered the lonely halls of St. As he strained
there, he could grasp what felt like the most recent of all his knowledge. Arranging something for his friends.
Jose wasâ€¦ dying, that was it! Flynn was going to help them break out the next day. Both his friends would
emigrate. So where was he now? Where would I have gone after dropping them off at the center? A dull sense
of dread suffused his thoughts as he considered the strange feeling, the unknown place. His eyes had adjusted
to the gloom, and the sight of old wood. The whole room was rocking gently about, as though he were floating
on the ocean. His mind finally let him see his own body, lifting one leg close so he could look at it. The
unexplainable new limbs on his back were wings, which he found responded to his will without much thought.
His back legs responded as easily as his front. One moment he was seated, and the next he was standing. Yes,
the body was alien. But he found that knowledge impossible to hold against the reality that for the first time in
years, he had a body that worked. Something jostled, and he spun around to look at the tiny door on the far
end of the room. It opened, and the bright light of day came streaming in from beyond. For a few awful
seconds Flynn recoiled, sheltering himself from the godlike mare he expected to see there. Despite their
difficulty, Flynn found no trouble moving out of the nest of pillows and blankets. His body knew what to do.
It was as though their familiarity had been transferredâ€”everything he had ever sensed about Jose now rested
squarely on Agave, and the same was true for Fairy Ring. But he was too excited to see them to let that upset
him right now. A pair of healthy young ponies, as healthy as he was. Take away all that, and I thought I might
not see you again. Yet even so, he remembered how to lighten the window. He touched the crystal, and the
dark green went suddenly clear, bathing the entire space with sunlight. It was an ocean of clouds out there, and
the sun distant on the horizon. It was quite bright, but not so bright that it blinded him. There was just enough
room for the three ponies to stand without stepping onto the nest. Every interior space on the Broken Chain
was as small as possible. I guess something happened at the end to convince me. She can do things like that.
Pirates life for us! I want to do everything now. Equestria the country is a little dull. But with Flynn to vouch
for them, his friends would probably be allowed to stay. Flynn found opening his way out of the room with his
mouth instead of his hands came quite naturally to him. The sensations were overwhelming to himâ€”the
sounds of creaking wood and rope from the airship, the smells of dampness and gunpowder, the motion of the
ship beneath him. This was nothing like his dim memories of the afternoon in the Experience Center. As
exciting as that had been, it was a pale imitation of actually being there. He could feel the rough wood under
his hooves, feel his whole body rocked by the motion. Guess everybody who said this place was real was right
after all. Which meantâ€¦ his family were all in here somewhere, too. He passed a few members of the crew,
all of whom greeted him with their usual politeness and courtesy. He found Gina up on deck, leaning over the
bow and staring off into the sky. Gina was far more likely to just go out and do something than to spend hours
thinking about it first. Yet here she was. She turned to face him, expression shifting through so many
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emotionsâ€”surprise, fear, relief. They stopped to stare for a few seconds, and kept staring as the griffon
embraced him. In her grip, he realized something else: Gina had removed her shackles. My memory of the last
day isâ€¦ fuzzy. The Tyrant said she would get you here, and she kept her word. Even an evil princess must
sometimes be honest. And I know the life I remember isâ€¦ transitory. I see through the others in a way I could
not before. I was afraid I would see through you, too. You may have to explain it all again, when we have
more time. And I helped bring you here alive. Just one more chapter, and this one will be complete. Join our
Patreon to remove these adverts!
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The Deep Roots of Revolution America was a revolution since it was discovered. A sense of independence
was always present 1 london was 3, miles away. Mercantilism and Colonial Grievances Georgia was the only
colony planted by the crown The british believed in Mercantilism 1 Wealth could be measure by the amount
of gold and silver. Mercantilism made trouble for the American trade The navigational laws enforced
mercantilism. The Stamp Tax Uproar After the french indian war britain was in a huge debt. Minister George
Grenville enforced the navigational laws and caused riot for the settlers. Established the sugar act but later on
got removed my protests. Made stamps a certifying payment tax and the money was for the new military
army. Stamos were needed in order to make a product legal and prevent smuggling. Americans thought the
taxes where unnecessary. They rebelled against the stamp tax. Americans protested against the right of the
parliament to tax them as no American seated in the Parliament. Americans disliked the virtual representation.
Forced Repeal the Stamp Act In 9 of the 13 colonies representatives met to discuss the Stamp tax. Colonists
wanted to boycott supplies. The parliament disapproved this and passes the Declaratory Act: Parliament had
the right to blind the colonies in all cases whatsoever. Taxes on everything except tea. Tea smugglers have
begun and Britain sent troops to avoid a major impact. March 5 a crowd of about 60 townspeople in Boston
were harassing some ten Redcoats. The troops opened fire and killed innocent people. Crispus Attucks the
leader of the mob a mulatto became a symbol of liberty. The Committees of Correspondence was made to
keep the rebellious mood. The first committee was started by Samuel Adams who kept the revolution spirit.
Britain sold it to Americans, they were suspicious since it was a cheaper and they had to pay tax. The Boston
Tea Party: Many colonists in other states did the same like burning the ships. Parliament Passes the "
Intolerable Acts" Parliament passed the intolerable acts to punish the colonists. It granted The French
Canadians freedom to practice Catholicism. Americans though this was going to be threat to the expansion of
Catholics in America. Bloodshed The First Continental Congress Americans came up with some grievances
which were ignored by the Parliament. They agreed to meet next year if no changes occurred. Imperial
Strength and Weaknesses Britain had a better navy and wealth. The ratio was 7. Hessians Germans helped
Britain in the war. Many British had no desire to kill Americans like the Whigs. British generals were second
hand and badly treated. Britain had little provisions and were very far away from home. They had french aid.
America had very self sufficient guns. America was fighting for a better cause, Liberty. They had very little of
a navy. Soldiers had little training. German Baron Von Steuben made the soldiers in valley forge fit for
fighting. African Americas fought with the British and the American side. After the Boston Tea party the
intolerable acts were passed and it created pandemonium between the American settlers especially in
Connecticut , as they believed Britain was being unfair. Connecticut settlers have made a big impact in this
time period as they created a noisy uproar of protests against the mother country measures. It has created a
feeling of rebellion in a select few Americans. As they state in this argument the corrupt ministry has found a
way to keep them enslaved forever by taking their liberty and resources away. This will awaken many to start
fighting for something more valuable than tea, like freedom. Fighting for freedom is the only way to separate
from Britain. Their desire and impulses to be free will later on inspire Americans into a war to keep what has
always been theirs. C4 Two views of the British empire. During the late s rebellion could be smell in the air.
With many harsh measures imposed by the British, colonist had felt they needed freedom. Once a mighty
empire belonging to mostly the British, is now a place full of anger, bitterness and hope. The cartoon is a
demonstration of how England are destroying themselves by imposing too much on their colonies. The bad
treatment and harsh laws made the colonists realize Britain is only taking advantage of them. The goose
represents the American colonies "who laid each day an egg of gold". Britain never thought the American
army could cause them a major impact,but they underestimated the cause Americans started the war. Both
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cartoons limited a reality none of the empires wanted to accept, Britain losing its colonies and Americans
losing their one chance in liberty. D2 Patrick Henry demands boldness Before the war started many Americans
worried for the enemy. Britain had a one of the most powerful navy and army in the world. While Americans
had little experience with military tactics. America had a vast piece of land, good generals like George
Washington but most important they had a goal to die for. While English parliament members and officials
thought Americans were cowards , undisciplined men who will flee when they heard the first cannonball.
Patrick Henry believed they there was no more time to think, war was now. If they had a holy cause and god
by their side there was no way they could lose the war. E1 Conflicting Versions of the Outbreak During the
first bloodbath in Lexington No one knows who fired the first shot. Both Versions of the Revolution Outbreak
are almost the same. They both blame each other for starting the war in Lexington and Concord. The
American version narrates how the British came and attacked the rebels and their houses. They killed a few
and wounded many. The British version narrates how the British troops were attacked by the rebels and
because of that they opened fire and killed many of them. When the troops returned from Concord the rebels
kept shooting until many British laid dead. In my opinion this texts might have been greatly altered, only the
ones who were present in the bloodbath could know what exactly happened.
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It impressed me deeply. I learned, from the views of social life which it developed, to admire their virtues, and
to deprecate the vices of mankind. But, in giving an account of the progress of my intellect, I must not omit a
circumstance which occurred in the beginning of the month of August of the same year. I eagerly seized the
prize, and returned with it to my hovel. The possession of these treasures gave me extreme delight; I now
continually studied and exercised my mind upon these histories, whilst my friends were employed in their
ordinary occupations. They produced in me an infinity of new images and feelings, that sometimes raised me
to ecstasy, but more frequently sunk me into the lowest dejection. In the Sorrows of Werter, besides the
interest of its simple and affecting story, so many opinions are canvassed, and so many lights thrown upon
what had hitherto been to me obscure subjects, that I found in it a never-ending source of speculation and
astonishment. The gentle and domestic manners it described, combined with lofty sentiments and feelings,
which had for their object something out of self , accorded well with my experience among my protectors, and
with the wants which were for ever alive in my own bosom. But I thought Werter himself a more divine being
than I had ever beheld or imagined; his character contained no pretension, but it sunk deep. The disquisitions
upon death and suicide were calculated to fill me with wonder. I did not pretend to enter into the merits of the
case, yet I inclined towards the opinions of the hero, whose extinction I wept, without precisely understanding
it. I found myself similar, yet at the same time strangely unlike the beings concerning whom I read, and to
whose conversation I was a listener. I sympathized with, and partly understood them, but I was unformed in
mind; I was dependent on none and related to none. My person was hideous and my stature gigantic: Whence
did I come? What was my destination? These questions continually recurred, but I was unable to solve them.
This book had a far different effect upon me from the Sorrows of Werter. Many things I read surpassed my
understanding and experience. I had a very confused knowledge of kingdoms, wide extents of country, mighty
rivers, and boundless seas. But I was perfectly unacquainted with towns, and large assemblages of men. The
cottage of my protectors had been the only school in which I had studied human nature; but this book
developed new and mightier scenes of action. I read of men concerned in public affairs governing or
massacring their species. I felt the greatest ardour for virtue rise within me, and abhorrence for vice, as far as I
understood the signification of those terms , relative as they were, as I applied them, to pleasure and pain
alone. Induced by these feelings, I was of course led to admire peaceable law givers, Numa , Solon , and
Lycurgus, in preference to Romulus and Theseus. The patriarchal lives of my protectors caused these
impressions to take a firm hold on my mind; perhaps, if my first introduction to humanity had been made by a
young soldier, burning for glory and slaughter, I should have been imbued with different sensations. I read it,
as I had read the other volumes which had fallen into my hands, as a true history. It moved every feeling of
wonder and awe, that the picture of an omnipotent God warring with his creatures was capable of exciting. I
often referred the several situations, as their similarity struck me, to my own. Like Adam , I was created
apparently united by no link to any other being in existence; but his state was far different from mine in every
other respect. He had come forth from the hands of God a perfect creature, happy and prosperous, guarded by
the especial care of his Creator; he was allowed to converse with, and acquire knowledge from beings of a
superior nature: Many times I considered Satan as the fitter emblem of my condition; for often, like him, when
I viewed the bliss of my protectors, the bitter gall of envy rose within me. Soon after my arrival in the hovel, I
discovered some papers in the pocket of the dress which I had taken from your laboratory. At first I had
neglected them; but now that I was able to decipher the characters in which they were written, I began to study
them with diligence. It was your journal of the four months that preceded my creation. You minutely
described in these papers every step you took in the progress of your work; this history was mingled with
accounts of domestic occurrences. You, doubtless, recollect these papers. Every thing is related in them which
bears reference to my accursed origin; the whole detail of that series of disgusting circumstances which
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produced it is set in view; the minutest description of my odious and loathsome person is given, in language
which painted your own horrors, and rendered mine ineffaceable. I sickened as I read. Why did you form a
monster so hideous that even you turned from me in disgust? Satan had his companions, fellow-devils, to
admire and encourage him; but I am solitary and detested. Could they turn from their door one, however
monstrous, who solicited their compassion and friendship? I resolved, at least, not to despair, but in every way
to fit myself for an interview with them which would decide my fate. I postponed this attempt for some
months longer; for the importance attached to its success inspired me with a dread lest I should fail. The
presence of Safie diffused happiness among its inhabitants; and I also found that a greater degree of plenty
reigned there. Felix and Agatha spent more time in amusement and conversation, and were assisted in their
labours by servants. They did not appear rich, but they were contented and happy; their feelings were serene
and peaceful, while mine became every day more tumultuous. Increase of knowledge only discovered to me
more clearly what a wretched outcast I was. I cherished hope, it is true; but it vanished, when I beheld my
person reflected in water, or my shadow in the moon-shine, even as that frail image and that inconstant shade.
But it was all a dream: I saw, with surprise and grief, the leaves decay and fall, and nature again assume the
barren and bleak appearance it had worn when I first beheld the woods and the lovely moon. Yet I did not
heed the bleakness of the weather; I was better fitted by my conformation for the endurance of cold than heat.
But my chief delights were the sight of the flowers, the birds, and all the gay apparel of summer; when those
deserted me, I turned with more attention towards the cottagers. Their happiness was not decreased by the
absence of summer. They loved, and sympathized with one another; and their joys, depending on each other,
were not interrupted by the casualties that took place around them. The more I saw of them, the greater
became my desire to claim their protection and kindness; my heart yearned to be known and loved by these
amiable creatures: I dared not think that they would turn them from me with disdain and horror. The poor that
stopped at their door were never driven away. I asked, it is true, for greater treasures than a little food or rest; I
required kindness and sympathy ; but I did not believe myself utterly unworthy of it. My attention, at this time,
was solely directed towards my plan of introducing myself into the cottage of my protectors. I revolved many
projects; but that on which I finally fixed was, to enter the dwelling when the blind old man should be alone. I
had sagacity enough to discover, that the unnatural hideousness of my person was the chief object of horror
with those who had formerly beheld me. My voice, although harsh, had nothing terrible in it; I thought,
therefore, that if, in the absence of his children, I could gain the good-will and mediation of the old De Lacey ,
I might, by his means, be tolerated by my younger protectors. When his children had departed, he took up his
guitar, and played several mournful, but sweet airs, more sweet and mournful than I had ever heard him play
before. At first his countenance was illuminated with pleasure, but, as he continued, thoughtfulness and
sadness succeeded; at length, laying aside the instrument, he sat absorbed in reflection. The servants were
gone to a neighbouring fair. All was silent in and around the cottage: Again I rose; and, exerting all the
firmness of which I was master, removed the planks which I had placed before my hovel to conceal my retreat.
The fresh air revived me, and, with renewed determination, I approached the door of their cottage. I am now
going to claim the protection of some friends, whom I sincerely love, and of whose favour I have some hopes.
But let us change the subject. I am an unfortunate and deserted creature; I look around, and I have no relation
or friend upon earth. These amiable people to whom I go have never seen me, and know little of me. I am full
of fears; for if I fail there, I am an outcast in the world for ever. To be friendless is indeed to be unfortunate;
but the hearts of men , when unprejudiced by any obvious self-interest, are full of brotherly love and charity.
Rely, therefore, on your hopes; and if these friends are good and amiable, do not despair. I have good
dispositions; my life has been hitherto harmless, and in some degree beneficial; but a fatal prejudice clouds
their eyes, and where they ought to see a feeling and kind friend , they behold only a detestable monster. I
tenderly love these friends; I have, unknown to them, been for many months in the habits of daily kindness
towards them; but they believe that I wish to injure them, and it is that prejudice which I wish to overcome. I
am blind, and cannot judge of your countenance, but there is something in your words which persuades me
that you are sincere. I am poor, and an exile; but it will afford me true pleasure to be in any way serviceable to
a human creature. I thank you, and accept your generous offer. You raise me from the dust by this kindness;
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and I trust that, by your aid, I shall not be driven from the society and sympathy of your fellow-creatures. I
also am unfortunate; I and my family have been condemned, although innocent: From your lips first have I
heard the voice of kindness directed towards me; I shall be for ever grateful; and your present humanity
assures me of success with those friends whom I am on the point of meeting. This, I thought, was the moment
of decision, which was to rob me of, or bestow happiness on me forever. I struggled vainly for firmness
sufficient to answer him, but the effort destroyed all my remaining strength; I sank on the chair, and sobbed
aloud. At that moment I heard the steps of my younger protectors. You and your family are the friends whom I
seek. Do not you desert me in the hour of trial! Who can describe their horror and consternation on beholding
me? Agatha fainted; and Safie, unable to attend to her friend, rushed out of the cottage. Felix darted forward,
and with supernatural force tore me from his father, to whose knees I clung: I could have torn him limb from
limb, as a lion rends the antelope. But my heart sunk within me as with bitter sickness, and I refrained. I saw
him on the point of repeating his blow, when, overcome by pain and anguish, I quitted the cottage, and in the
general tumult escaped unperceived to my hovel.
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He takes a short voyage to Glubbdubdrib. His reception by the governor. This island of Luggnagg stands
south-eastward of Japan, about a hundred leagues distant. There is a strict alliance between the Japanese
emperor and the king of Luggnagg; which affords frequent opportunities of sailing from one island to the
other. I determined therefore to direct my course this way, in order to my return to Europe. I hired two mules,
with a guide, to show me the way, and carry my small baggage. I took leave of my noble protector, who had
shown me so much favour, and made me a generous present at my departure. My journey was without any
accident or adventure worth relating. When I arrived at the port of Maldonada for so it is called there was no
ship in the harbour bound for Luggnagg, nor likely to be in some time. The town is about as large as
Portsmouth. I soon fell into some acquaintance, and was very hospitably received. A gentleman of distinction
said to me, "that since the ships bound for Luggnagg could not be ready in less than a month, it might be no
disagreeable amusement for me to take a trip to the little island of Glubbdubdrib, about five leagues off to the
south-west. Glubbdubdrib, as nearly as I can interpret the word, signifies the island of sorcerers or magicians.
It is about one third as large as the Isle of Wight, and extremely fruitful: This tribe marries only among each
other, and the eldest in succession is prince or governor. He has a noble palace, and a park of about three
thousand acres, surrounded by a wall of hewn stone twenty feet high. In this park are several small enclosures
for cattle, corn, and gardening. The governor and his family are served and attended by domestics of a kind
somewhat unusual. By his skill in necromancy he has a power of calling whom he pleases from the dead, and
commanding their service for twenty-four hours, but no longer; nor can he call the same persons up again in
less than three months, except upon very extraordinary occasions. When we arrived at the island, which was
about eleven in the morning, one of the gentlemen who accompanied me went to the governor, and desired
admittance for a stranger, who came on purpose to have the honour of attending on his highness. This was
immediately granted, and we all three entered the gate of the palace between two rows of guards, armed and
dressed after a very antic manner, and with something in their countenances that made my flesh creep with a
horror I cannot express. He understood the language of Balnibarbi, although it was different from that of this
island. He desired me to give him some account of my travels; and, to let me see that I should be treated
without ceremony, he dismissed all his attendants with a turn of his finger; at which, to my great astonishment,
they vanished in an instant, like visions in a dream when we awake on a sudden. I could not recover myself in
some time, till the governor assured me, "that I should receive no hurt: I had the honour to dine with the
governor, where a new set of ghosts served up the meat, and waited at table. I now observed myself to be less
terrified than I had been in the morning. I stayed till sunset, but humbly desired his highness to excuse me for
not accepting his invitation of lodging in the palace. My two friends and I lay at a private house in the town
adjoining, which is the capital of this little island; and the next morning we returned to pay our duty to the
governor, as he was pleased to command us. After this manner we continued in the island for ten days, most
part of every day with the governor, and at night in our lodging. I soon grew so familiarized to the sight of
spirits, that after the third or fourth time they gave me no emotion at all: For his highness the governor ordered
me "to call up whatever persons I would choose to name, and in whatever numbers, among all the dead from
the beginning of the world to the present time, and command them to answer any questions I should think fit
to ask; with this condition, that my questions must be confined within the compass of the times they lived in.
And one thing I might depend upon, that they would certainly tell me the truth, for lying was a talent of no use
in the lower world. We were in a chamber, from whence there was a fair prospect into the park. And because
my first inclination was to be entertained with scenes of pomp and magnificence, I desired to see Alexander
the Great at the head of his army, just after the battle of Arbela: Alexander was called up into the room: He
assured me upon his honour "that he was not poisoned, but died of a bad fever by excessive drinking. I saw the
former, in his last great triumph. I desired that the senate of Rome might appear before me, in one large
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chamber, and an assembly of somewhat a later age in counterview, in another. The first seemed to be an
assembly of heroes and demigods; the other, a knot of pedlars, pick-pockets, highwayman, and bullies. The
governor, at my request, gave the sign for Caesar and Brutus to advance towards us. I was struck with a
profound veneration at the sight of Brutus, and could easily discover the most consummate virtue, the greatest
intrepidity and firmness of mind, the truest love of his country, and general benevolence for mankind, in every
lineament of his countenance. I observed, with much pleasure, that these two persons were in good
intelligence with each other; and Caesar freely confessed to me, "that the greatest actions of his own life were
not equal, by many degrees, to the glory of taking it away. It would be tedious to trouble the reader with
relating what vast numbers of illustrious persons were called up to gratify that insatiable desire I had to see the
world in every period of antiquity placed before me. I chiefly fed mine eyes with beholding the destroyers of
tyrants and usurpers, and the restorers of liberty to oppressed and injured nations. But it is impossible to
express the satisfaction I received in my own mind, after such a manner as to make it a suitable entertainment
to the reader.
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ShadeFireDragon It all starts when Steve takes a morning jog. My first story, so enjoy! Let me explain
something. This story was supposed to be somewhat of a one-shot story. Clear the city, now! He was at the
Sokovian Police Station. The police men looked at him confused. Quicksilver ran out, then back in, this time
with a shotgun. He shot it in the air. Soon, it was just absolute mayhem. Especially after the city started flying.
Then it started to fall. He and the other Avengers were arguing whether they should blow up the city, or
somehow get everyone off. Where else am I going to get a view like this? It was Director Fury. Inside was
Nick Fury. I pulled her out of mothballs with a couple of old friends. Lifeboats came out of the Helicarrier,
letting the Avengers lead the civilians into them. As Hawkeye was going onto a lifeboat, he saw a man not on
the lifeboat. Hawkeye got out of the lifeboat, and ran over to the man. The archer shook the man. He squinted
at the sudden brightness, before falling asleep again. He shook the man harder. Do you want to die?! His eyes
were a light green. Hawkeye assumed it was the cat from earlier. We need to get you on to one of them, before
the city blows up. Because Steve would chew me out if I let you die! He patted his pants of dust, beforeâ€¦
walking in the opposite direction of the lifeboats. Sir, the lifeboats are this way! This guy was seriously
pissing him off. Karpusi, your cat will be fine," reasoned Hawkeye. The rest of its body crumpled to the floor.
Heracles turned to Hawkeye, the giant cross leaning on his shoulder. His carefree eyes had turned cold and
indifferent. Heracles looked at the archer. And they went on with the fight. Hawkeye went into the lifeboat
with a boy named Costel. Heracles followed solemnly close behind, holding the body of Pietro Maximoff.
After giving Costel to his sister, a man went over to Hawkeye to see his wound. Hawkeye waved him off. The
cat went over to Hawkeye, and went to sleep on his belly. Not even 1k words yet. Until then, thank you for
reading this chapter. See you in the next one! Your review has been posted.
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All Might bowing his head. He was a man that was quick to bow his mighty head to others, including the large
mouse-man in front of him, the principle of U. Nezu was just taking a long drag of his cigarette though,
breathing the smoke out of the window, before he looked at All Might with a wide smile. All Might turned
back into his regular form. You see, I already had the 20 students for that classroom planned out, and adding
your nephew to that classes roster would mean I would have to remove a student from that class, and place
them in 1-B to trade places with him. Seeing Izuku learning how to use One for All during the entrance exam
allowed Nezu to figure out that somebody else had designed the training for that boy, somebody that knew
what it took to help others reach their potential. The only person who fit that description that knew of One for
All was young Naruto. Nezu looked at the cheese with a thoughtful expression, before he nodded his head
after smelling the strong aroma. Endeavor recommended his son, and several rookie and pro heroes
recommended Momo Yaoyorozu These three have the potential to become the Next Big 3 of U. He sat down
next to it and put his cigarette out in the ash tray. Half-Cold Half-Hot, a Quirk that allowed for the abilities to
create and control both Ice and Fire using the right and left halves of ones body. It had offensive, defensive,
support, rescue, and even medical uses for it that would allow the one with the Quirk the potential to easily
become a drastically popular and skilled hero, able to help all people in all situations. Monster Fox, the Quirk
that allowed the user to become a giant Nine-Tailed Fox, with the more tails added increasing the size and
power of the transformation. These three students were each recommended by pro heroes for their skills and
Quirks. I was planning on placing them together in a class, to see how they would grow. For strength to grow,
it needs to be tested and sharpened by the strength of others The results showed that each of them were being
held back by something. It actually made his smile fade when he thought on that. Half-Cold Half-Hot, refusing
to use his flames in battle because of a troubled past. Monster Fox, a powerful Quirk for sure, but the user
seemed to fear pushing his Quirk to the limits, so instead trained his body beyond what was safe out of fear of
his own power. The fellow students of Class 1-A and their Quirks are most well suited for helping him. Naruto
was just as much of a threat with his Quirk as his mother had been, though he had the potential to be a greater
hero than his father had been. The day we lost Thunder God, and his son was left an orphan. The day Minato
died had been a sad one for him. They had been great friends, students who shared the same mentor for
awhile, and they had been brothers in all but blood. Minato had never told him who his parents were, not that
it mattered to him, but the two of them might as well had been brothers. He was so bad at teaching, he relied
on his 16 year old nephew to help him, when the child had his own problems to deal with. Not quite the most
dependable of parents I must say. That was the one thing he had ingrained into Naruto as a child, that he was
not his father. Nezu glanced to his side and decided that it would be best if he not show Toshinori what he had
planned on showing him.
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Regardless, do enjoy the chapter and let me know your thoughts down below in the comments!! A few hours
after these idiots decided to save this world, we gathered, with our weapons that suited each of our
occupations in hand, at the training ground that was not at all like a sports ground as it seemed big enough to
fit a school inside. I canceled my stealth at the perfect timing as well. At that training ground, swordsmanship,
archery, spearmanship, magic, as well as any other training was done there. What was thatâ€¦a Morning Star?
My name is Saran Misray. Will it be ok with this kind of knight commander? Or rather, ikemen, go die.
However, I should be careful just in case. I just met him, but this person was someone who was hard to
understand. The mood took a turn for the worse. I want to do it at my own pace though. When I accidentally
looked over to the side, the faces of the heroes were filled with panic. The commander-san and the others
looked on at these heroes, and were looking shocked. Come to think of it, this guy, seemed to really hate being
looked down on by other people. They were too easily provoked. Incidentally, our eyes met. I was a little
irritated at these guys who were, somehow or another, underestimating even me. The commander-san who
was on the receiving end of my smile widened his eyes a little, and gave a gentle smile this time. Just because
of that, the girls were all unable to take their eyes off of Commander Saran. It seems that the talk with
Commander Saran ended at that. The heroes began to disperse, following the knights, in accordance with the
weapons that they handled. Do your bestâ€”, hero-samas. I going to go the library for a little whileâ€”.
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Now the results of this seduction could be seen at every step. The army gradually learned to think as the
enemy wanted it to. And the German counter-action was a complete failure. In the person of the man whose
intellect and will made him its leader, the army had the intention and determination to take up the struggle in
this field, too, but it lacked the instrument which would have been necessary. And from the psychological
point of view, it was wrong to have this enlightenment work carried on by the troops themselves. If it was to
be effective, it had to come from home. Only then was there any assurance of success among the men who,
after all, had been performing immortal deeds of heroism and privation for nearly four years for this
homeland. But what came out of the home country? Was this failure stupidity or crime? In midsummer of ,
after the evacuation of the southern bank of the Marne, the German press above all conducted itself with such
miserable awkwardness, nay, criminal stupidity, that my wrath mounted by the day, and the question arose
within me: What happened in France in when we swept into the country in an unprecedented storm of victory?
What did Italy do in the days after her Isonzo front had collapsed? And what again did France do in the spring
of when the attack of the German divisions seemed to lift her positions off their hinges and the far-reaching
arm of the heavy long-range batteries began to knock at the doors of Paris? What propaganda and ingenious
demagogy were used to hammer the faith in final victory back into the hearts of the broken fronts! Meanwhile,
what happened in our country? Nothing, or worse than nothing. Rage and indignation often rose up in me
when I looked at the latest newspapers, and came face to face with the psychological mass murder that was
being committed. More than once I was tormented by the thought that if Providence had put me in the place of
the incapable or criminal incompetents or scoundrels in our propaganda service, our battle with Destiny would
have taken a different turn. In these months I felt for the first time the whole malice of Destiny which kept me
at the front in a position where every nigger might accidentally shoot me to bits, while elsewhere I would have
been able to perform quite different services for the fatherland! For even then I was rash enough to believe that
I would have succeeded in this. But I was a nameless soldier, one among eight million! And so it was better to
hold my tongue and do my duty in the trenches as best I could. Aside from a few changes in the form of
presentation, their Content was almost always the same, to wit: On the whole, we only laughed in those days
at all these efforts. The leaflets were read, then sent back to the higher staffs, and for the most part forgotten
until the wind again sent a load of them sailing down into the trenches; for, as a rule, the leaflets were brought
over by airplanes. In this type of propaganda there was one point which soon inevitably attracted attention:
Actually this kind of propaganda began to achieve certain effects in The feeling against Prussia grew quite
visibly among the troops - yet not a single step was taken against it from above. In this direction enemy
propaganda began to achieve unquestionable successes from on. Likewise the complaining letters direct from
home had long been having their effect. It was no longer necessary for the enemy to transmit them to the
frontline soldiers by means of leaflets, etc. In the time that followed, the senseless letters of German women
cost hundreds of thousands of men their lives. Thus, as early as , there appeared various phenomena that
would better have been absent. While they starved and suffered, while their people at home lived in misery,
there was abundance and high-living in other circles. Yes, even at the fighting front all was not in order in this
respect. The same man, who at first had cursed and grumbled, silently did his duty a few minutes later as
though this was a matter of course. It was still the front of the old, glorious army of heroes! I was to learn the
difference between it and the homeland in a glaring contrast. At the end of September, , my division moved
into the Battle of the Somme. For us it was the first of the tremendous battles of materiel which now followed,
and the impression was hard to describe - it was more like hell than war. Under a whirlwind of drumfire that
lasted for weeks, the German front held fast, sometimes forced back a little, then again pushing forward, but
never wavering. On October 7, , I was wounded. I was brought safely to the rear, and from there was to return
to Germany with a transport. Two years had now passed since I had seen the homeland under such conditions
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an almost endless time. I could scarcely imagine how Germans looked who were not in uniform. As I lay in
the field hospital at Hermies, I almost collapsed for fright when suddenly the voice of a German woman
serving as a nurse addressed a man lying beside me. For the first time in two years to hear such a sound! The
closer our train which was to bring us home approached the border, the more inwardly restless each of us
became. All the towns passed by, through which we had ridden two years previous as young soldiers:
Brussels, Louvain, Liege, and at last we thought we recognized the first German house by its high gable and
beautiful shutters. In October, , we had burned with stormy enthusiasm as we crossed the border; now silence
and emotion reigned. Each of us was happy that Fate again permitted him to see what he had had to defend so
hard with his life, and each man was well-nigh ashamed to let another look him in the eye. It was almost on
the anniversary of the day when I left for the front that I reached the hospital at Beelitz near Berlin. From the
mud of the Battle of the Somme into the white beds of this miraculous building! In the beginning we hardly
dared to lie in them properly. Only gradually could we reaccustom ourselves to this new world. Unfortunately,
this world was new in another respect as well. The spirit of the army at the front seemed no longer to be a
guest here. Here for the first time I heard a thing that was still unknown at the front; men bragging about their
own cowardice! The coward still passed as a coward and as nothing else; and al he contempt which struck him
was still general, just like the admiration that was given to the real hero. But here in the hospital it was partly
almost the opposite: A few wretched scoundrels in particular set the tone. One boasted that he himself had
pulled his hand through a barbed-wire entanglement in order to be sent to the hospital; in spite of this absurd
wound he seemed to have been here for an endless time, and for that matter he had only gotten into the
transport to Germany by a swindle. Many listened in silence, others went away, but a few assented. Disgust
mounted to my throat, but the agitator was calmly tolerated in the institution. What could be done? But
nothing was done. When I could again walk properly, I obtained permission to go to Berlin. Clearly there was
dire misery everywhere. The big city was suffering from hunger. It gave you the impression that these
scoundrels were intentionally frequenting such places in order to spread their views. But much, much worse
were conditions in Munich itself! When I was discharged from the hospital as cured and transferred to the
replacement battalion, I thought I could no longer recognize the city. Anger, discontent, cursing, wherever you
went! In the replacement battalion itself the mood was beneath all criticism. For it had to be admitted that the
latter possessed certain qualities which could be explained by their service at the front, but which remained
totally incomprehensible to the leaders of these replacement detachments while the officer who had come from
the front was at least able to explain them. The latter, of course, was respected by the men quite differently
than the rear commander. But aside from this, the general mood was miserable: The offices were filled with
Jews. Nearly every clerk was a Jew and nearly every Jew was a clerk. I was amazed at this plethora of
warriors of the chosen people and could not help but compare them with their rare representatives at the front.
Through the war corporations, they had found an instrument with which, little by little, to finish off the
national free economy The necessity of an unlimited centralization was emphasized. Thus, in the year nearly
the whole of production was under the control of Jewish finance. But against whom was the hatred of the
people directed? At this time I saw with horror a catastrophe approaching which, unless averted in time, would
inevitably lead to collapse. No one seemed to suspect that the collapse of Prussia would not by a long shot
bring with it a resurgence of Bavaria; no, that on the contrary any fall of the one would inevitably carry the
other along with it into the abyss. I felt very badly about this behavior. In it I could only see the craftiest trick
of the Jew, calculated to distract the general attention from himself and to others. While the Bavarian and the
Prussian fought, he stole the existence of both of them from under their nose; while the Bavarians were
cursing the Prussians, the Jew organized the revolution and smashed Prussia and Bavaria at once. I could not
bear this accursed quarrel among German peoples, and was glad to return to the front, for which I reported at
once after my arrival in Munich. At the beginning of March, , I was back with my regiment. The whole army
took fresh hope and fresh courage after the Russian collapse. The conviction that the War would end with the
victory of Germany, after all, began to seize the troops more and more. Again singing could be heard and the
Calamity Lanes became rarer. Again people believed in the future of the fatherland. Especially the Italian
collapse of autumn, , had had the most wonderful effect; in this victory we saw a proof of the possibility of
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breaking through the front, even aside from the Russian theater of war. A glorious faith flowed again into the
hearts of the millions, enabling them to await spring, , with relief and confidence. The foe was visibly
depressed. In this winter he remained quieter than usual.
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